West Hardin Middle School

SBDM Meeting

Wednesday, December 7, 2011

The meeting was called to order at 3:50.

Members Present:  Jon Thomas, Joe Pike, Lola Best, Lanissa Elmore, AnnMarie Reilly

Guest Present:  Mark Kopp, Leslie Meredith, and Dayna Waddell

Mr. Thomas introduced Leslie Meredith as the new minority teacher member of SBDM.  Erika Gruber is the new minority parent member of SBDM.

Mr. Thomas announced good news from a couple of teachers. Michael Elmore and Jonathan Williams’ class had an average of ¾ of a year growth on recent STAR Reading test. In Michelle VanMeter’s class, ALL students improved in math according to STAR test results.

Mr. Thomas discussed his plan for Positive Behavior Supports.  This plan will establish school-wide expectations for students and will be used to become more proactive with discipline.  PLCs met and each team took a letter from the acronym SAIL.

S – Safety First

A – Act Responsibly

I - Invest in Learning

L – Lead with Respect

Expectations for behavior in Classrooms, Hallways, and Assemblies will be discussed, agreed upon, and set as standards in the coming year.  Mr. Thomas expects this program to be fully implemented by the beginning of next school year.  

School Report card was discussed.  Mr. Thomas pointed out a few changes that had been made.  Lanissa Elmore made a motion to approve.  Joe Pike seconded the motion.  Motion passed by consensus.

Bylaw Review was discussed and corrections were agreed upon.  Regular meeting time will stay the same for now.  The need for a change of time was recognized to meet the work schedule of newly elected members.  Final approval of the bylaws will follow the decision for new time and day.

Comprehensive School Improvement Plan was discussed.  District SMART Goals were adopted for school level plan.  The new plan includes implementation of Professional Learning Committees, focus on student engagement, increased communication with parents and students on test scores, and progress monitoring.  Motion was made by AnnMarie Reilly to approve and seconded by Lanissa Elmore.  Motion passed by consensus.

Other – NCLB Corrective Action Plan Requirements – Our plan mirrors our CSIP, with student engagement, PLCs, and data collection.  Motion made by AnnMarie Reilly to approve.  Seconded by Joe Pike.  Motion passed by consensus.

Minutes – Motion made by Lanissa Elmore and seconded by Joe Pike to approve the minutes from November 2, 2011 meeting.  Motion passed by consensus.

Mark Kopp reported that School Report Card requirements are changing and will be reflected in next year’s online version.  Accomodations during testing will be reduced, readers will be eliminated.  Expectations will change with the new standards and new tests.

Motion to Adjourn was made by Joe Pike and seconded by AnnMarie Reilly.  Motion passed by consensus.

